
THE HARBOUR
SCHOOL NEWS

This week, I had the pleasure of watching our Tipner students shine in their first football tournament at Havant
and Waterlooville. They demonstrated great teamwork and sportsmanship, winning three games. It's wonderful
to see our students embracing opportunities beyond the classroom and excelling in various activities.

A huge thank you also must go out to Alison Dane and all the staff and students who worked hard to prepare
and serve a delicious Christmas dinner at the Vanguard campus. The festive spirit was truly alive, and the event
was a testament to the strong sense of community within our school.

I am pleased to report that this term has seen some fantastic progress among our students, examples of which
you will see in this newsletter.  Witnessing their growth and achievements is a testament to their resilience and
the dedication of our staff. I am particularly proud of those students who are successfully reintegrating back
into mainstream school—a significant milestone for both them and our school community.

As we look ahead, please note that January 2nd to January 4th are training days for staff. Structured
conversation meetings for students and their parent/ carers are scheduled for Friday 5th January. Staff from
each campus will be in touch to confirm meeting times. Your participation and input during these conversations
are highly valued.

In closing, I want to extend my warmest wishes to all our students and their families over the Christmas period.
We look forward to welcoming everyone back into school in the New Year, refreshed and ready for another term
of improved learning and success.

Nick Morley, Headteacher

Dear Parents and Carers,

As we approach the festive season and the end of this term, I wanted to take a moment
to share some exciting updates and express my sincere thanks for the fantastic efforts
of our students and staff.

I am delighted to announce that Mr. Luke Baker will be joining us as our new Deputy
Headteacher in January. Mr. Baker brings a wealth of experience and enthusiasm, and
I am confident that his contributions will enhance the positive learning environment we
strive to provide at the Tipner Campus and across the school.

Welcome to The Harbour School Newsletter, Autumn 2, 2023. 

We will be keeping you updated on all the creative learning our pupils are enjoying .  



Tipner have had a great term. Amongst other events we have had pupils raise money for Children in Need, a trip
to Bournemouth Oceanarium, taking part in a football tournament with other schools and all of our exciting

weekly curriculum trips and learning. 

 TIPNER CAMPUS

Class 9 have been
busy in their cooking

sessions this term. We
looked at the

ingredients in a shop
bought instant noodle
snack and decided to

make our own. We
then compared them

and decided our
noodles tasted much

better!

Acting Heads of Campus
Nicky Shaw &
Simone Elliott

Trip to Bournemouth Oceanarium 

To enhance the learning that has been happening as part of the KS 2
’Under the Sea’ pupils participated in a visit to the Bournemouth

Oceanarium. 
Pupils enjoyed an interactive session with one of the Oceanarium

team. Pupils had to describe and name the habitats they were shown
and try to decide where on a world map that this environment might

be found. Next, we identified a range of creatures and matched them
to habitats. 

Following this, pupils were able to explore some real life artefacts
from the see, this included a shark fin, shark bones and a turtle egg! 

In Class 4, we have enjoyed going to the park as part of Community
Skills. Evie and Lucie were able to follow staff instructions to get to
the park safely and were respectful towards other members of the

public they passed. 



SPORTS
All groups have been

taking part in fitness tests
at the athletics track at the
Mountbatten Centre. These
have involved taking part in
a 30-metre sprint and a 12-

minute run. 

PERSONAL GROWTH
We were very pleased to

welcome Meon Valley
Heartstart back to our campus
to deliver training on choking
and stopping bleeding. The

organisation offers free
lifesaving skills training to

everyone, so if you are
interested, please have a look

at their website:
Free Training | Bishop's
Waltham | Meon Valley

Heartstart
(heartstartmeonvalley.co.uk)

ENGLISH 
Our younger pupils have been learning about First

World War poetry and made some very realistic
models of trenches. 

We have had another very busy half-term at Cosham Campus, with lots of extra activities helping to
bring learning to life. There isn’t space here to do justice to everything, so here are a few highlights. 

 

Karen Lemieux 
Head of Campus

COSHAM CAMPUS 

History
Pupils had the opportunity
to visit The Mary Rose
Museum to learn all about
Tudor Portsmouth. It was a
very full day, with lots of
interactive workshops, but
our pupils particularly
enjoyed taking part in a
gun-firing demonstration.   

 
 GCSE Geography 

Pupils spent the day recently
along Southsea Seafront
investigating the new sea
defences as part of their

curriculum work on coastal
landscapes. It was interesting to
see how and why Portsmouth is
being protected from sea level
rise and storms in the future. 

SCIENCE  
Our younger
pupils also

enjoyed
making made
models of the

digestive
system and  the
small intestine  

In Talkabout sessions
pupils have been

working on
communication skills
and enjoyed making
constructions from
marshmallows and

spaghetti. 

We have been collecting
donations for the

Portsmouth Foodbank and
are very grateful for the kind
and generous contributions

that everyone has made.
Some of our pupils helped
take the donations to the

foodbank where they had a
mini tour and learned a bit
about how the foodbank

works. They were very glad
of our donations.

https://www.heartstartmeonvalley.co.uk/
https://www.heartstartmeonvalley.co.uk/
https://www.heartstartmeonvalley.co.uk/
https://www.heartstartmeonvalley.co.uk/


REINTEGRATION AND TUITION SERVICE &
HOSPITAL TUITION SERVICE

Karen Lemieux, Head of Campus
Kath Curtis, CAL

In the lead up to Christmas, many of our pupils are preparing to access exams to begin their journey of
gaining accreditations for accessing Post-16 options. Meanwhile, our younger pupils have been exploring

poetry, in science Earth and Space have been explored through the making of models.

Above is a
photograph of

festive The
Harbour School
learning nook,

all ready for
patients at the

hospital to
access learning
if they are able

to.

An important aspect of the
Reintegration and Tuition Service is

when mentors visit the pupils in their
homes to offer Emotional Literacy

support. Most of our pupils have pets
as they are a great source for

mindfulness and unconditional love.
Below is a photograph of the newest

addition for one of our pupils!

In KS3, we have learning about Romanticism and war poetry. A new
technique we have learning about is called ‘semantic field’: where words
link together around one topic. Below are two examples of poems written

independently using a semantic field linked to a soldier’s injuries from
action in war.

Standing there grazed, 
Not becoming fazed. 

 
From his jaw, 

Flesh stood out raw. 
 

From his liver, 
Blood dripped out like a

drying river. 
 

From his lung, 
It stuck out, numb. 

 
There I trace, 

The scars that became his
face. 

Search the source  
Damaged and fractured  

Once was a foetus was now a
broken man  

Trace a finger to a face  
From a broken thumb to a

punctured lung  

Pupil completing a quiz about
friendships for Happy Mind, a

programme used across the school to
help young people learn more about

how our brains work!



This half term saw several major events appear on the calendar and at The Base we try to use these
as a way to further encourage inclusivity and multi-culturalism. First was Halloween, a chance to

learn about its origins as well as create some alternative Jack o’lanterns! It was anti-bullying week
in November, something we are proud to commit to, with activities being completed during their
PSHE and Keywork sessions. On a more colourful note, we celebrated Diwali this half term, with
cooking of some traditional Indian food overseen by our TA, Ramon, who brought recipes in from

home for the young people to try. 

THE BASE
 Sian Lacey

Head of Campus

As part of their commitment to being
good citizens, the KS3 pupils at The
BASE raised money for Children in

Need by holding an in-house bake sale
during their cooking lessons. Here is

the money being hand delivered during
a life-skills 

All young people get a chance to
create fantastic layered stencils

in the studio. The pictures
chosen are often symbolic of
something personal and more

often than not they are given as
gifts for birthdays or Christmas.



VANGUARD CAMPUS
Sarah Hounsell, Head of Campus

On the 7th of December we hosted a Christmas party for all of
the pupils at Vanguard Campus. Our pupils took responsibility

for cooking the food alongside Alison, our Catering teacher.
They put in a lot of time and effort to do this for the staff and

pupils and created a wonderful lunch for everyone. We finished
off with Christmas karaoke where both pupils and staff joined

in. 
It was a lovely effort by our pupils and staff to create a

wonderful day. 



Hi, I’m Jo, the careers adviser for Harbour School, supporting Cosham, R&TS and The
Base.I offer impartial careers guidance on your post-16 options. All year 11 students are
offered an interview with an advisor and parents/carers are welcome too. 

 Did you know that under the Raising of the Participation Age ( RPA)  all young people
should be in education/training, until they reach 18 years old?
This could include college ,training, an apprenticeship or traineeship

The main colleges locally are:-
 COPC ( includes Tangiers Road, Highbury campus and other campuses across the city ) and HSDC. 
Further afield, there are Fareham, Saprsholt and Chichester Colleges

Choose between vocational( practical, work-related) and academic ( more study-based ) courses in all your
favourites subjects- from animal care to public services , from E Sports to Ancient Civilizations

 Find out about apprenticeships here https://www.apprenticeships.gov.uk/#

 It is really common to not know what you would like to do for a career -why not try this short quiz ?
Q1 | Discover your skills and careers | National Careers Service

Or explore careers here https://nationalcareers.service.gov.uk/explore-careers

Other helpful resources are:-

Flying Start https://www.sunoutreach.org/
FB page Flying Start Portsmouth | Portsmouth | Facebook

CAREERS

This term has been filled with visits
from different local colleges

explaining what courses they can
offer our pupils. They have been very
interactive, allowing time for pupils

to explore individual interests. 



WONDERFUL WINTER LAUNCH
The next HAF Fun Pompey programme will run from 16 – 23 December

To see a full list of HAF funded activities please go to our HAF Fun
Pompey Eequ page.

To see a list of pay as you go options with our HAF providers please go
to our HAF Pay As You Go page.

There is a fantastic range of activities and events including some for all
the family. You can visit Santa’s Grotto, go sailing, play in a 3×3

basketball tournament, panto visits, go ice skating and plenty more.
There will be good, tasty food including some Christmas themed

dinners and the odd festive treat!

https://www.pycportsmouth.co.uk/haffunpompey/

SUPPORT AROUND
THE FAMILY

https://www.pycportsmouth.co.uk/haffunpompey/


Food banks
Food banks provide around 3 days food for your whole household if you can’t afford to buy

food. Some food banks need a referral, and some can help you without being referred.

Food banks accept referrals from a wide range of local community organisations, including
schools and support workers. If you’re a city council tenant your local housing office can

refer you. If you don’t know who can refer you, contact Advice Portsmouth (open Monday to
Friday) – call 023 9279 4340, text 07789 550593 or email

advice.portsmouth@theyoutrust.org.uk

For more information on hot meals available and the surplus food app click the link below.
https://www.portsmouth.gov.uk/services/benefits-and-support/help-and-support/help-

with-food/

SUPPORT AROUND
THE FAMILY

GCSE EXAMS 
2024

Friday 10th May to 
Friday 28th June

DO NOT BOOK HOLIDAYS IN THIS TIME.

If you are struggling with the cost of
food, or would like a hot meal, there are
services in Portsmouth that are there to

help.

www.portsmouth.gov.uk

https://www.portsmouth.gov.uk/services/benefits-and-support/help-and-support/help-with-food/
https://www.portsmouth.gov.uk/services/benefits-and-support/help-and-support/help-with-food/
http://www.portsmouth.gov.uk/


Safeguarding Statement

Safeguarding and promoting the welfare of students is everyone’s responsibility. Everyone who comes into
contact with children, their families and carers has a role to play in safeguarding children. To ensure we fulfil

this responsibility at the Harbour School, all professionals are trained to ensure their approach is child-
centred; what is in the best interests of the learner as all times. No single professional can have a full picture of

a child’s needs and circumstances. If children and families are to receive the right help at the right time,
everyone who comes into contact with them has a role to play in identifying concerns and the sharing of

information, on a ‘need to know’ basis. The Safeguarding Team will ensure the information is collaged and
dealt with appropriately.

The Harbour Team Safeguarding Team

Designated Safeguarding Lead   Andrea Nesbit

Deputy Designated Safeguarding Leads  Lacey Plato, Lydia Fooks, 
Anne Ormston, Heidi Gibbs, 

Jess Bartlett, Rachel Endean, Alison Hannan, Sian Lacey, Karen Lemieux, Sarah Hounsell, Sarah Ghassemi

The Key Safeguarding principles at The Harbour School:

- The welfare of the child is paramount
- Staff should understand their responsibilities to safeguard and promote the welfare of learners

- Safeguarding is everyone’s responsibility
- Make a record of any such incident and of decisions made/ further actions agreed, in accordance with our

Safeguarding Policy
- Apply the same professional standards regardless of gender or sexuality (Equality Act 2010)

The Safeguarding Team will:

- Act on any concerns raised by staff members
- Work with external agencies when required (Police, Social Care, LA etc)

- Manage child protection files, adhering to national guidance
- Provide safeguarding training to all members of staff and provide updates when required

If you have concerns about a learner at The Harbour School please report your concerns using the following
email and they will be picked up by the safeguarding team safeguarding@thsportsmouth.org  

Information



support






